
  
Director, Recreation Staff

1400 Independence Ave

Washington, DC 20250-1124

Dear Sir/Madam:


The Wasatch Mountain Club would like to submit its comments on the proposed directives to update and clarify guidance on management of electrical bicycle (e-bike) use on the National Forest System.


We believe that a-bikes are motorized vehicles and as such should be excluded from non-motorized trails. Conflicts with regular bicycles are increasing due to the post covid explosion of use of the National Forests. Adding motorized bikes will increase these conflicts even more so. We anticipate these conflicts will also increase during the winter as non- motorized fat tired bikes can now be found using snow-covered trails. Motorized fat tired e-bikes will follow soon. We feel non-bicycle recreation such as hiking, snowshoeing and skiing are threatened by bicycling which is more damaging to trails and to the safety of these other forms of recreation. Having a motorized e-bike allows physically capable people to penetrate more deeply into forests and once there, can cause much more damage to the environment than either hikers or non-motorized bikers. How will these pressures be managed?


If a person does not have the physical capability to use non-motorized trails what happens when the battery runs out or some mechanical problem strands the person in an isolated location? This puts the person in danger but also will but more pressure on limited forest service resources.


E-bikes need to be restricted to trails that are currently designated for motorized use. Current non-motorized trails should not be reclassified to allow e-bikes.

Regards

Dennis Goreham 





William McCarvill

Conservation Director





E-bike lead









will@commercialchemistries.com
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